
MINUTES 
LAWRENCE COUNTY SCHOOL BOARD 
OCTOBER 18, 2022 
5:00 p.m. 
 
The Lawrence County School Board of Directors met in regular session on Tuesday, October 18, 2022, 
in the boardroom at 5:00 p.m.   
 
President Clay Sloan called the meeting to order, and Vickie Mitchell offered the prayer.  
 
Joe Penn moved to approve the minutes of the regular September board meeting as presented.  
Vickie Mitchell seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Superintendent Belcher updated the Board on enrollment numbers for the district.  Mr. Belcher stated 
the Department of Education Retention Plan concerning the staff bonuses had been approved.  He 
informed the Board of football playoff updates. 
 
NEW BUSINESS  
The next item was New Business.  Greg Gill moved to approve payment of the bills.  Joe Penn 
seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 
 
Superintendent Belcher gave an update on the Financial Reports.  
 
Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board approve the following transfers:   
Pippin transfer to Pocahontas, Brittany Farmer moved to approve, Adam Davis seconded 
Yates transfer to Sloan Hendrix, Adam Davis moved to approve, Brittany Farmer seconded 
Thomas transfer to Sloan Hendrix, Greg Gill approved, Pat Roby seconded 
Prince transfer to Hoxie, Joe Penn moved to approve, Greg Gill seconded 
White transferred from Hoxie, Pat Roby moved to approve, Greg Gill seconded 
All motions received unanimous approval. 
 
Black Rock Lots were tabled at the present. 
 
Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board approve the ASBA Account Participation.  Joe Penn 
moved to approve the recommendation.  Vickie Mitchell seconded the motion.  The motion received 
unanimous approval. 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
President Clay Sloan called for the Board to go into Executive Session for the purpose of personnel 
issues at 5:40p.m.   
 
Board reconvened at 5:46p.m. Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board approve the 
resignation of Zoe Davis. Joe Penn moved to approve the recommendation.  Vickie Mitchell seconded 
the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 
 
 
 



OTHER 
The Annual Public and the next Board meeting were scheduled for November 15, 2022, at 5:00 p.m. in 
the boardroom of the Superintendent’s office. 
 
Joe Penn moved to adjourn the meeting.  Greg Gill seconded the motion.  The motion received 
unanimous approval. 
   
                                                                                                          
Brittany Farmer Secretary 


